
UN Security Council pledges support
for regional push to revive South
Sudan’s peace pact

14 December 2017 – As the brutal conflict in South Sudan enters its fifth
year, the United Nations Security Council on Thursday said it remains deeply
concerned over the situation there, and expressed strong support for a
regional initiative aimed at salvaging a 2015 peace deal.

In a presidential statement, the 15-member Council said it “is deeply
concerned about the actions of all parties to the conflict that are
perpetuating this, with 7.6 million people now in need of aid, four million
displaced, and six million lacking enough food to feed themselves.”

The world’s youngest country, South Sudan has spent much of its short life
mired in conflict, riven by a political face-off between President Salva Kiir
and his then former Vice-President Riek Machar that erupted into full-blown
war late in 2013.

The Council also took note of the September 2017 mid-term report of the Joint
Monitoring and Evaluation Commission (JMEC) and its findings that the parties
to the conflict have failed to implement substantive elements of the 2015
peace agreement, which sought to end the fighting that broke out in December
2013.

The Council expressed its strong support for the Intergovernmental Authority
on Development’s (IGAD) High-Level Revitalization Forum, which was
established to revitalize efforts to implement the 2015 peace agreement,
adding that it “looks forward” to the convening of a fully inclusive Forum
and substantive progress on the initiative by the end of December.

IGAD is a regional mechanism in Eastern Africa consisting of Djibouti,
Eritrea, Ethiopia, Kenya, Somalia, South Sudan, Sudan and Uganda.

The Council strongly urged all parties to engage constructively in the
process to revitalize the 2015 peace agreement, underlining that no party
should set pre-conditions for participation.

The Council noted with deep concern the continuing obstacles that hinder the
delivery of vital lifesaving assistance to the South Sudanese people,
condemning attacks on national and international humanitarian personnel and
compounds.

The Council reiterated that perpetrators of violations of international
humanitarian law and violations and abuses of human rights must be held
accountable, to break the prevailing cycle of impunity.

RELATED: Security Council extends mandate of the UN Mission in South Sudan
(UNMISS)
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